March 2010

doc.: IEEE 802.11-10/0305r0

IEEE P802.11
Wireless LANs

	P802.11p Comment Resolution Committee 
Teleconference Minutes

	Date:  2010-03-11

	Author(s):

	Name
	Affiliation
	Address
	Phone
	email

	Susan R Dickey
	Caltrans
	California PATH
ITS, UC Berkeley

RFS, Bldg 452

1357 S. 46th St.

Richmond, CA 94804
	(510) 665-3664
	dickey@path.berkeley.edu

	Wayne Fisher
	ARINC
	2551 Riva Road

Annapolis, MD 21401
	(410) 266-4958
	wfisher@arinc.com



Attendees:

Lee Armstrong, Chair, USDOT
Wayne Fisher, Technical Editor, ARINC 
Susan Dickey, Caltrans
Carl Kain, Noblis

John Kenney, VSC3

Jerry Landt, Transcore

Bill Marshall, AT&T Research
Jon Rosdahl, CSR
Francois Simon, ARINC

Dale Sumida, Kapsch
George Vlantis, STMicroelectronics
Lee called the meeting to order at 3:00 pm Eastern Time, and went over patent policy and IEEE rules for operation. George Vlantis presented IEEE 802.11-10/0285r2 with resolutions to comments and reviewed his discussions with the commenters and the rationale for the changes.
George then made the following motion from 11-10/285r2:

Move to accept the Recommended Resolutions to these comments [CIDs 2004, 2010, 2018, 2019, and 2020] and the recommended changes to P802.11p D10.0 noted above and instruct the editor to make these changes to the latest draft of P802.11p.
Wayne seconded.
Discussion: John K asked if Adrian has an opinion as well as Bill in relation to this proposed resolution, and pointed out that the same text is in two places now. From an implementation point of view, there was an interest in allowing a simple device only operating in 5.9GHz to not pay any attention to beacons at all, which was why the tortuous language was there to start with. George said there is a complexity issue, but it is not a big deal, and practically you would not want to take that feature out when it might be needed elsewhere, so it is probably better not to leave it unspecified. John K said in the resolution of 2010 George needs to change the subclause which is referenced to 11.1.2.3. George will upload 11-10/285r3 with the change.
Results of roll call vote:

9 Yes

0 Abstain

0 No

Dale then presented 11-10/0301r0 on comment 2007 related to alignment with TGv. Dale has spent some time discussing with people from TGv whether the Time Value and Time Error needs to be marked as “optional” or “if needed,” as currently. It is understood within TGv that “optional” is the correct word, and if we leave the boxes unlabeled it is a guaranteed “no” vote by one of the TGv members. John K said that was too bad, because after reviewing the 802.11 baseline, these are conditional requirements that do not need to be in the figure, and “optional” is actually incorrect; from point of view of global consistency, such labels are not generally included. John K said he can not support putting in “optional.” Dale said the TGv commenter could live with “if needed” if we added detail to the first sentence, but then TGv would change it back to “optional.” Jon Rosdahl said that those on the call should not be influenced by a threatened “no” vote in deciding what is best. John K said the thought it was reasonable to consider whether the description text should be improved. Dale pointed out that TGv is planning to add another field after Time Error. There was discussion about how the wording could be improved, and whether the diagram should be completely changed. Dale said he had been working from a point of view of minimal change. Lee asked if we should wait until next week to resolve this; John K and Wayne agreed that we may need to wait to wordsmith the first paragraph. George said we could do the best we can now, and next week we can improve it. Lee said let’s table this for now and come back to it later today or next week. George suggested Dale make the proposed change to keep “if needed” and reword the sentence, and upload it, while we’re discussing the next submission. John K said the resolution should point out that the words “if needed” are used elsewhere in 802.11.
John K then presented 294r0, referring to comment 2011, pointing out that the normative text in 11.20, not the informative text in 5.3.1, required changes to the PICs. Wayne pointed out that these would be change entries not insert entries as far as editorial instructions go. 
John then made the motion.

Move to accept the Recommended Resolution to this comment and the recommended changes to P802.11p D10.0 noted above and instruct the editor to make these changes to the latest draft of P802.11p.
Wayne seconded.

No discussion.

Results of roll-call vote:

8 Yes
0 No

0 Abstain

Dale then presented 11-10/301r1 with the reworded text for the first sentence of the paragraph. John K suggested that we might want to change the second sentence to give the fields when the Timing Capabilities is 1 to avoid ambiguity, and if we could agree to fix this right now it would be efficient. 
The changed wording was displayed on WebEx, and Jon Rosdahl made the following motion:
Move to accept the proposed resolution [to CID 2007] as contained in 11-10/0301r2 (includes wording from 11-10/0301r1 plus in the second sentence following Table 7-37b, insert the word "additional" after "following".)

Seconded John Kenney

Results of roll call vote

8 Yes
0 No

0 Abstain

Lee then commented that next week, the  handful of comments remaining should be resolved by the end of the day on Tuesday. The number of “no” voters is small enough that we can request conditional approval to go to Rev Com. The biggest issue is whether it is necessary to do it right now, because right now we are in line with other groups, and they are not going to be ready until July. If TGz is not going to get their approval until July anyway, it’s almost a waste for us to get it anyway. Lee said that is why he hasn’t updated the timelines. Jon R said that the issue, for those who haven’t talked about this before, is that  if TGp does their conditional approval next week, and TGz does not, then the sponsor would put it on hold until next September. Or you could wait and get unconditional approval in July, and all 3 could go in September. You wouldn’t have any real work between now and the end of July, and you would not have to do the excess work for the conditional approval next week. George said Peter had mentioned that it was possible to get approval at the June meeting. Jon R said that was correct, but only if TGz does it, too. Jon said there is documentation required of all the outstanding “no” voters that is more extensive than in the case of unconditional approval. TGz is currently not planning to do the conditional approval. George said that this is disappointing, and we might miss the 11mb roll-up. Jon R said that 11mb will need to wait for the groups to finish in September before the roll-up. If the amendment numbering is changed to allow TGp to go first, it would have ramifications for the technical editor’s work. Jon R doesn’t think you can get agreement to taking the amendments out of order. Wayne and George maintained that there should be very few editorial problems, and TGp is largely editorially independent from TGz. Bill said at a minimum it would require changing clause numbers in clause 11 [see 11-08/0644r11 “IEEE 802.11-2007 Numbering Alignment Working Document”]. George asked which would require the most work in May, conditional or unconditional approval; Jon R is expecting that in either case Lee will ask for zero time in May. Jon R said we have a minimum 2 more recircs, if there are no more comments we’re done, if we make no changes in response to any comments we get, we’re done after the second recirc. Bill pointed out that if conditional approval is completed by April, TGp does not have to do anything or have any sessions at the July meeting. George said if TGz goes for conditional approval and we don’t, we’ll have wasted a lot of time. Jon R said it’s easier to let it sit with everything done, if Lee is willing to do the work next week. George asked which comments have not yet been addressed.  In the discussion it was realized that Randy Roebuck’s submission 11-10/292r0 resolving CIDs 2005 and 2013 had not yet been presented to the group. Since Randy was not on the line, George made the motion in the document:
Move to accept the proposed resolutions to CIDs 2005 and 2013 as contained in 11-10/0292r0.
Wayne seconded.

Results of roll call vote:

8 Yes

0 No

0 Abstain.
Lee said although with this resolution all comments are resolved, the question is whether the resolutions have satisfied all the “no” voters. Jon R said the question is how many outstanding “no” votes after this next recirc, Lee said he thinks the worst case is two. Jon R said if you do the conditional approval, then you are in-line and you have to contact only the current “no” votes. George said that if we do the conditional approval, then we aren’t blocking anyone else. Lee said hopefully we will be in position to get our conditional done next week. George asked if there is anything we can help you out with. Jon R says he needs to document the state of the 5 “no” voters. George thinks he should try to go for it. Lee said it sounds like there is consensus to go for it. Jon R asked if we should have a motion on wrapping it up, Lee said he was planning on doing it Monday morning. George said he would prefer to see the updated resolution spreadsheet first. Jon R said we just want to help Lee do anything to remove any roadblock.  George asked if it would be helpful to collect emails from commenters, Lee said he already had them.

Lee adjourned the meeting at 5 pm EST.
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